CENTRAL SECTION
OF THE NEW JERSEY
WATER ENVIRONMENT ASSOCIATION
President

Vice President

Treasurer

Secretary
Nicole Joy

Carrie-Anne Lyons

Emil Nemec

Eric Reichert
(609) 454-4564
(201) 978-6237
  (973) 461-9176
        (973) 294-1588
Our Next Meeting will be a Networking Social

FRIDAY, December 9th, 2016
PLACE:
Green Knoll Grill
645 Rte 202/206, Bridgewater, NJ 08807

(908) 526-7090
We need you to RSVP! 
Send an email with names of attendees to: ereichert@embarqmail.com
LUNCH:  4:00 PM to 8:00 PM
COST:  $25.00 PER PERSON
(cash or check made out to “NJWEA Central Section” accepted at the door)
Help the YP’s (Young Professionals)

The YP’s are collecting Non Perishable items for the Atlantic City Rescue Mission.  Jen Loudon will be available to receive donations on Friday night.  So why not raid your cupboard before heading out to the Green Knoll Grill?
Minutes
CENTRAL SECTION MEETING 10/19/2016
Yesterday’s
1.  Call to Order – 12:20 PM

President – Nicole Joy
2.   Roll Call Executive Committee:

Nicole Joy

President

X
present____  absent

Carrie-Anne Lyons
Vice President 
X
present____  absent

Emil Nemec

Treasurer 

X
present____  absent

Eric Reichert

Secretary        

X 
present____  absent

Jim Laferty

Past President

X
present____  absent

TRUSTEES
Jerry Harris
(Expires 5/2017)

____  
present X_   absent 

Mike Roy 
(Expires 5/2018)                     _ _  
present X_   absent


Jill Plesnarski (Expires 5/2019)         

X__  
present_ _   absent
· 3.  Pledge to the Flag:  
· 4.  Self Introductions:  
5.  Approval of Minutes  -

Motion:  Lafferty

Second:  Lunkenheimer
Comments & Corrections:  NONE

Approved YES
6. President's Report: Nicole Joy:
Welcome

•
Welcome and Happy Fall!

Section Update

•
The Golf Outing was held on Friday September 16, 2016, 8 AM at Bunker Hill Golf Course in Franklin and was a success.  Forty-one golfers and twenty-five sponsors participated in the event making it a success. I want to thank everyone who participated in making this a successful event.  Thank you to the following sponsors and volunteers:

Hole Sponsors

Accurate Waste Systems

Bendlin Inc.

CME

Coyne Chemical

David Heiner Associates

DeBlock Environmental

Environmental Compliance Monitoring, Inc. (ECM)

Franklin Miller

GP Jager

Harper Control Solutions Inc.

Jack Doheny Companies, Inc.

Lyons Environmental

Oldcastle Precast-OneLift Pump Stations

Phoenix Process Equipment Company

PS&S

Pumping Services, Inc. (PSI)

R3M

Rapid Pump & Meter

Raritan Group

Route 24 Hours Inc.

Safety Today, Inc.

Sherwood Logan & Associates, Inc.

T&M Assocates

Timmerman Equipment

Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC

Breakfast Sponsor

Lyons Environmental

Beverages/Hot Dogs

CME

Lunch Sponsors

Coyne Chemical

Harper Control Solutions, Inc.

Prize Sponsors

CME

Coyne Chemical

Environmental Compliance Monitoring, Inc. (ECM)

Oldcastle Precast-OneLift Pump Stations

Lunch Prepared by

Dennis Simpson of East Windsor MUA - Pulled Pork, Pork Tenderloin & BBQ Ribs

Chris Albrecht - Beef Brisket

Rose Pettrow of Dave Heiner Associates - Potato Salad

Carrie Anne Lyons of Lyons Environmental - Cole Slaw and Corn Bread

Roger and Lynn Parkhurst of Pumping Services - Dessert

Volunteers

Carrie Anne Lyons

Jill Plesnarski

Emil Nemec

Eric Reichert

Bob Wadele

Rafael Rovito

Jerry Haimowitz

Rose Pettrow

Bob Sokolowski - bringing cooler and hotdog cooker

FTSA - Franklin Twp S.A. - bringing and setting up tables

•
The Central Section Awards dinner has been scheduled for January 14, 2017 at the Bridgewater Manor and the Awards Banquet committee is fully engaged planning a fun night with dinner, dancing, and prizes.  Registration information and a sponsorship letter to cover the additional costs of the event will be sent out very soon.  We need your support!

•
The Central Section Special Activities Committee will be hosting a Night with the New Jersey Devils on Friday, February 3, 2017 at 7 pm.  The New Jersey Devils will be playing the Calgary Flames.  At a price of $67 per person, along with the ticket there will be a group photo at center ice and a gift for everyone in attendance.  Prior to the game, there will be a “buy your own food and beverage” meet and greet in the Jack Daniels Bar at the Prudential Center.  Registration information and more details will be sent out soon so please come out for a night of Hockey!

State Update

•
A new logo was approved at the State Executive Committee session so if you are sending anything on behalf of NJWEA, then I can provide you the new logo.

•
The State has indicated that all sections need to update their Manual of Practice to be more aligned with the State so the Central Section needs to begin to work on this.

•
The State is working on several initiatives right now including: better outreach to the public regarding the wastewater industry, evaluating the benefits of WEF membership, and evaluating charitable organizations the NJWEA supports.

Upcoming Events

•
South Section will be having their Business meeting, tour and technical program on October 21st at GCUA from 7:30 AM to 2:00 PM.

•
North Section will be having their business meeting and a tour of the GLASCO UV Factory and offering 1 TCH on October 26, 2016 from 3:45 PM to 8:30 PM.

•
North Section Annual beefsteak dinner and Exhibitors Night will be November 10, 2016 at the Fiesta in Woodridge.

•
League of Municipalities Conference will be held November 14-17th in Atlantic City.

•
AEA Annual Meeting and Conference is November 15-16th at Caesars in Atlantic City.

Stockholm Junior Water Prize

•
Central Section Past President and NJWEA Federation Delegate Mike Roy represented the Association in Stockholm to encourage and cheer on Nishita Sinha as she competed for the Stockholm Junior Water Prize this week.  Thank you to Mike Roy for taking the time to represent us at this event.  The event was competitive and Nishita Sinha did not win as it was very competitive this year, but she had a very impressive project that was in the running until the very end.  Her project involved the design and installation of composting toilets in villages in India to prevent groundwater contamination.  She worked to fundraise and install her project in 30 different family homes in her grandmother’s village in India.  She donated her prize back to the non-profit charity that has chosen to raise funding to implement her design.  The State Association has also made a donation to her charity.  Mike Roy can give us more details about Nishita’s project and how she well she represented New Jersey in Sweden.

Regulatory Updates

•
The new Water Quality Management Planning Rules become effective on November 7th.

Fall Central Section Meetings

•
Many have suggested we should try for an alternate meeting location like we have done in the past.  We were attempting a plant tour for this month, but the dates did not work out with the other section plant tours.  We will plan another one for the spring.  We are also considering a night meeting, possibly accompanied with an activity like bowling.

•
Henry Penley also had a great suggestion about a possible plant tour at Bayshore – the incinerator recently reopened after repairs made due to hurricane Sandy so I will be looking into this option.

•
If you have a good idea for a meeting that you think would encourage higher attendance, please let me know.

Business

First reading of delegates and alternates for the annual business meeting in April (date to be determined).

Delegates: 

1.
Stephen Florek

2.
Alan Friedrich

3.
Eric Reichert

4.
Jeff Williams

5.
Henry Penley

6.
Peter Nese

7.
John Mele

8.
Clark Wolverton

9.
Al Lunkenheimer

10.
John Gardner

Alternate Delegates:

1.
Jerry Haimowitz  

2.
Roger Parkhurst  

3.
Barbara Hartsell

4.
Roseann Pettrow

5.
Norman Townsend

Motion: Noel
Second: Gardner
Comments: None
Approved: YES
7. Vice President's Report: Carrie-Anne Lyons:
10/19/16

September 12th-15th I attended the NJWEA Technology Transfer Seminar

Volunteered my services at Registration every morning M-T

September 16th – Central Section Golf Outing at Bunker Hill Golf Course

We had 41 Golfers and 25 Very Generous Sponsors

Our sponsors generosity helped to cover the costs of the 4 scholarships we give out at the Awards Banquet in January, the outing brought in $3,594.82

We awarded $700.00 in Prize Money as follows:

1st Place Overall Game - $400.00




Eric Reichert / Ron Suto / Dave Guertler / Jack Wallace



2nd Place Overall Game - $200.00




John Murphy / Ray Amato / Mike Roy / Mike Samuel



Closest to the Pin (9’-4”) - $50.00




Dave Guertler



Longest Drive - $50.00




Charles Winkler



Congratulations to all the winners!


A Very special thank you to all those who donated items and their time to outing

· Bob Wadele from Harper Control Solutions for assisting with golfer check-in and lunch set up

· Raphael Rovito from Raritan Group for assisting with golfer check-in and lunch set up

· Soulmaz Khojasteh and Scott Nocero from FTSA for donating use of tables including set-up and breakdown

· Robert Sokoloski for lending use of hot dog cooker and beverage cooler

· Roger and Lynn Parkhurst – Dessert

· Rose Pettrow from Dave Heiner Associates – donated and prepared a delicious potato salad and helped with set up and clean up of lunch

· Tom Grenci from ECM and President of NJWEA donated giveaways and helped with clean up

· Jerry Haimowitz – Assisted with lunch set up

· Eric Reichert – Assisted with prize raffle and clean up

· Nicole Joy – Prepared and donated salad, 50/50 & Prize Raffle, Drink Cart, Took Photos of Outing, set up and clean up

· Chris Albrect – Prepared and donated a melt in your mouth beef brisket, assisted with set up and clean up

· Jill Plesnarski – set up, clean up, drink cart, lunch set up, prize raffle

· Emil Nemec – set up, clean up, 50/50 & prize raffle, hot dogs

WEFTEC Conference September 24th – 28th  - New Orleans


Attended CDM cocktail party on Sunday, Sept 25th at Old Jackson Brewery


Attended NJWEA Luncheon at Mulattes on Monday, Sept 26th, hosted by CME


Walked the conference floor on Monday and Tuesday


Over 20,000 attendees, convention center spans 11 blocks over 3 million square feet


Over 1,000 vendor exhibits

Members from NJWEA and our central section YP Jennifer Loudon along with other students, YP’s volunteered and participated with WEF Community Project on Saturday Sept 24th at New Orleans City Hall to construct a bioswale and rain garden to help slow and filter stormwater runoff from parking garage structure and building roof.

Laboratory Roundtable – Thursday, October 6th – hosted by NJDEP and NJWA

Topics were E2, Lead & Copper, Lead in Schools, UCMR3, Total Coliform, Regulatory Updates and Algal Blooms and Analysis

Plan to attend the upcoming South Section Plant Tour / Seminar in Glouster, North Section Plant Tour of Glasco in Mahwah, North Section Beef Steak & Vendor Show, League of Municipality Conference and AEA Reception at Ceasars.

8. Treasurer's Report: Emil Nemec:
Checking: $26,092.27 

Wells Fargo: $9,261.45

Total : $35,453.72
Motion: Gardner  

Second:  Lafferty
Comments and Corrections:  N/A
Approved YES
9. NJWEA State Report:  Was given by Tom Grenci
10.  Committee Reports:

Alan Friedrich - Good & Welfare –. Not Present – We snet baskets to Charlie Winkler & Alan Friedrich
Clark Wolverton – Membership (& Mailings) –  Not Present but as always please send Clark your most current email address.
Roseann Pettrow-  Our awards dinner will be at the Bridgewater Manor on January 14th.  Flyers were distributed on the tables.
Jen Loudon - Special Activities – Not Present but flyers for the Hockey Game are on the tables.
Roger Parkhurst  – Not Present, but we are looking into playing at a different course.  We are looking for something “All-inclusive” so that more of the load is carried by the Golf Course.  We are also considering a date change since we are always so close to WEFTEC
Robert Noel - Education & Seminars Programs – As always – Continuously looking for new speakers.
Jeff Williams – Manual of Practice – Not present, but we acknowledge that the M.O.P. needs updating.
Eric Reichert – Webmaster – No Report 
Henry Penley - Membership roster –  Not Present – As always, if you wish to have the latest roster, then contact Henry.
Robert Noel - Scholar Awards – We have 4 scholarship applicants.  3 are qualified.  We’ve extended the deadline for submission of applications.  We are hoping that this brings us more applicants.
Jen Loudon Young Professionals – No Report
10. New Business:  No new business
· Lunch:  
12.  SEMINAR SPEAKER –  Steve Carson FOGRod wastewater level sensor.  A simple lift station level control system that will always start the pumps no matter how much grease is in the wetwell.  It is simple - almost as simple as floats, but with much less maintenance; way simpler than ultrasonics; and can't fail like pressure transducers.
13.  Door Prizes:  Prizes donated by:    

· LYONS Environmental
· Bendlin Associates
· Pumping Services
· The Central Section of the NJWEA
14.  Next Meeting:  Decemebr 9th at the Green Knoll Grill  in Bridgewater from 4 to 8 PM
15.  Adjournment: 1:50 PM

Motion:  Noel

Second:  Nierstead

Time:  1:50 PM
Lunch Attendees: 
Carson Steve, Gillins
Ernie, Hoff George, Joy Nicole, Lafferty Jim, Lunkenheimer Al, Lyons Carrie-Anne, Nemec Emil, Petrow Rose, Plesnarski Jill, Reardon John, Reichert Eric, Shimunova Natalya, Tobin Brendan, Winkler
Charlie, Streifler Marty, Fitzgerald Kevin, Noel Rob, Polomene Joe, Smith Dennis, Tambasco Tony, Ponte Manuel, Grenci Tom, Dykas Frank, Suto Ron, Nierstead Ray, Jennes Walter
